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WALWYNS CASTLE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, Tel  01437 781418 Email  walwyns@btinternet.com
http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/walwyns-castle-community-council
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT  WALWYNS CASTLE VILLAGE HALL, 7 MARCH 2018, AT 8 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs Ron Davies (Vice Chair), Angela Evans, Valerie George, Julian George (Chair), Geoffrey Harries, Nicholas Lloyd, County Cllr Peter Morgan, Christine Lewis (Clerk/RFO).

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

Ben Davies, Michelle Davies

ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Cllr Julian Georg (Chair) as a true record of the meeting held on the 3 January 2018.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



Cllr Geoff Harries declared an interest in item 1, The Green, Robeston West
MATTERS ARISING

The Green, Robeston West

Cllr Julian George (Chair) introduced Ben and Michelle and asked them if they wished to address the Council.

Cllr Geoff Harries, declared an interest and left the room.

Michelle said she had come along to the meeting in order to explain the problems they had been experiencing with vehicles wishing to access their property and requested if the Council would work with them to help solve the problems.   
The Police had attended at one time but they were continually having problems and wanted to sort out who owned what and who had a right of way as lorries are continually having problems accessing and leaving their property due to machinery and other articles being left in the way.
She felt that because of the machinery and other objects being left in the area around the Green contractors visiting their site were having to drive on the Green. 
Cllr Geoff Harries returned to the meeting.   Geoff did not accept that there was any obstruction preventing vehicles entering the Davies's property.
The Council discussed the possibility of registering the area as the Walwyns Castle Village Green but no decision was taken at this time.    It was agreed to look into the matter further and asked the Clerk to add this to the Agenda for the May meeting.

AGENDA ITEMS
Data Protection Registration

The Clerk advised the meeting that the General Data Protection Regulations will come into force on the 25 May 2018.  This required the Council to appoint a Data Protection Officer, which it was agreed could be the Clerk for smaller councils.   Under the new regulations it is necessary for the DP Officer to register with the ICO, document what personal information is being held, where it came from, who it is shared with, whether it was accurate and still required.
The Clerk confirmed she would carry out these procedures early May in order to meet the deadline.    

Dog Control
The Clerk referred the Council to the documentation received from PCC regarding Dog Control. 

Planning Applications

There were no planning applications for consultation this month.

Wales Audit Report 2016/2017

The Wales Audit Report for 2016/2017 is available online and shows improvement on previous years.
End of Year Budget Reconciliation

The Clerk circulated an end of year budget reconciliation.  Councillors were pleased to note there had been no unexpected spend throughout the year.
Independent Remuneration Panel Report

The Clerk brought the contents of the IRP Report to the attention of the Councillors.  She advised Councillors that she would need feedback on the expense allowance at the May meeting and would provide a template for this purpose before the meeting.   
Welsh Government Funding Support  for community engagement, increasing citizen participation, engagement in local democracy, and  clustering

A fund is available for those Councils wishing to work together/
Finance Report

	DEBITS
	      £
	 Cheque

	January Salary
	  94.54
	 

	February   Salary
	  94.54
	  

	Expenses for Year 2017./2018
	  75.17
	100410

	One Voice Wales Subscription
	  41.00
	100411

	HMRC 
	  70.80
	100413

	TOTAL
	376.05
	

	
	
	

	CREDITS
	    0.00
	

	
	
	


There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9 pm..
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE ANNUAL MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 2 MAY AT 8 PM.


...................................................


   Julian George [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


